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233.
Mrs J A Semple (DA) to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

(1)
Whether any members of staff in her department aged 55 years and older applied for retirement packages in January 2006; if so, (a) how many applications were received, (b) on what dates and (c) what was the outcome of each application;
(2) whether any of these retirement packages have not yet been finalised; if so, (a) what are the reasons for the delay, and (b) when is a final decision to be made, in each case?
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REPLY:

(1) Yes.

(1)(a)
11.

(1)(b)

	
	Date Applications Received

	1
	02-Mar-06 

	2
	08-Mar-06 

	3
	10-Mar-06 

	4
	15-Mar-06

	5
	15-Mar-06 

	6
	15-Mar-06 

	7
	27-Mar-06 

	8
	07-May-06

	9
	12-Sep-06 

	10
	28-Sep-06 

	11
	22-Nov-06


(1)(c)
The outcome of the above-mentioned applications is still pending.

(2)
Yes.
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(2)(a)
The reasons for the delay in finalising the applications received to date are, inter alia, the submission of incomplete application forms by some of the applicants, consideration of the possible impact on the restructuring of the Department of Water Affairs and Forestry, which is currently still under way, should the Employee Initiated Severance Package (EISP) for employees in the Public Service as announced by the Minister for Public Service and Administration be granted and the need for a consistent and uniform approach in dealing with all the applications received in terms of this dispensation.

(2)(b)
The Department is in the process of finalising its submission of all the applications so far received in terms of the EISP dispensation in a single document whereupon it will be submitted to the delegated authority in the Department for making a recommendation to the Minister for Public Service and Administration for comment/remarks/support. Upon receipt of that Minister’s comment it will then be submitted to me, in my capacity as Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry for a decision.  It is expected that if nothing unforeseen occurs, that all the applications received to date will have been finalised by the end of May 2007.

